## CBBA Parent Meeting May 11, 2021, 7:00 p.m.

- 1. Meeting called to order by Stacy Loverde
- 2. Erin Barnes, 2VP made a motion to approve Stacy Loverde as Band President. A second was given by Susan Thorderson.
- 3. **Secretary's Report** Katy Akridge shared that minutes from the April parent meeting were uploaded to the website.
- 4. **Treasurer's Report** Kerry Caron gave the Treasurer's report. Cash balances in bank as of 4/30/21, not including registration deposits total \$5000 in savings, \$30,727 in checking. The full treasurer's report available on the website. Brandi Selman made a motion to accept the report, seconded by Stacy Loverde.
- 5. **Director's Report**, Mr. Cantrell-
  - Friday night's spring concert went very well and was a great motivator for the students.
  - Advocacy is needed for students considering marching band and/or considering the decision to remain in the band program in high school.
  - Percussion camp is scheduled for the last full week of June with band camp to be held the
    last 2 weeks of July. Pre-camp begins July 19th followed by full band camp week beginning
    July 26<sup>th</sup>. Breakfast and lunch will be provided for the students both weeks through the
    school cafeteria. Arrangements will be made to provide donated dinners to students during
    the second week.
  - Efforts are underway to ensure all parents are signed up for Cut Time emails.
  - All dates are on calendar and parents can add band calendar dates to their personal calendars.
- 6. **2VP Report** Erin Barnes is going through forms collected at band registration to assemble volunteer committees. All parents asked to work 1 concession game. Possibility of adding a concession table on the visitor's side. Hall County Exhibition upcoming in late September, possibly Monday 9/20. Will be a great night for fundraising. Band camp planning is beginning, 3 nights of donated meals and 1 night of mom potluck. Volunteers needed throughout the day at band camp. Cathy Moore will take pictures of seniors at band camp. Gratitude expressed for volunteers taking tickets and temps at the spring concert.
- 7. **Director's Report, Mr. Lonberger** Plans for next year are pressing forward as normal, until told otherwise.
- 8. Meeting adjourned. Motion to adjourn by GL. Brandi Selman seconded motion to adjourn.